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2011  Officers 
President: Marty Dooley  
                 314-894-0303   
Vice President: Charlie Miget  
        636-734-3567 
Secretary: Mary Ann Hagenow 
        618-791-4397   
Treasurer: Ann Brown 
        314-570-5686                           
Sergent-of-Arms: Carl Ballinger 
                 314-308-6572  
Membership: Ron Hagenow  
        618-939-1837  
Webmaster: Jerry Craig 
  (636) 394-2059 
National Council of Corvette Clubs 
 Govenor: Rich Luebcke 

636-532-9620  
National Corvette Museum: 
      
Ambassador: Judy Dooley 

(314) 894-0303 
 

The  Gateway News is published by the Saint 
Louis Corvette Club Inc, St. Louis Missouri 
 
Newsletter Contact:  Mike Price 

santa17@msn.com 
 

Articles and pictures are requested. 
Deadline for publication is the 15th  

of each month. 
 

Internet 
St. Louis Corvette Club Website 

www.stlcorvettes.net 
 

National Council of Corvette Clubs 
www.corvettesnccc.ord 

 
National Corvette Museum 

www.corvettemuseum.com 
 

Boon Trail Corvette Club 
www.boontrailcc.com 

Looking Glass Corvette Club 
www.jackschmitt.com 

Original Corvette Club 
www.occofstl.com 

No animals were hurt or damaged in the 
making of this newsletter.  

 



Purpose of St. Louis Corvette Club: 
To enjoy the Corvette through association with other Corvette owners. To have fun on many 
levels through social events, road trips, car shows, charity events and competition as each 
person wishes. To actively promote and work for the advancement of St. Louis Corvette Club 
and its activities. To respect the differences and wishes  of each  STLCC club  

MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 
 WORDS FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 
  
   As we begin this new year, we want to continue what our founding members started, 
to enjoy this car and the friends we have made because of the our love of our 
Corvettes. 
  
   We have begun this new year on a positive note with a good showing at our January 
planning meeting.  We started off by filling the calendar with dates of some of our 
regular events and other popular Corvette events.  Then we had members help fill 
dates with things they want to help put on. It's great to see the enthusiasm in helping to 
plan this new year.  Remember, there are still plenty of dates to do other events. Just 
get with Charlie Miget with your ideas and dates and we will try to make them happen. 
   
   Then there is the excitement about another Mouse Race, to help raise much needed 
money to help friends and locals that have been devastated by the recent 
tornados.   Our Mouse Race Committee did a great job last year with the V.A. Hospital 
Fund.  They will need a lot of help from all of us in a short time.  I am asking all of our 
members to help make this a success. 
  
   I am looking forward to this year.  Please participate and enjoy the events you can 
and the friendships we make in the St. Louis Corvette Club. 
  
Marty Dooley 
President  -  2011 



St. Louis Corvette Club Meeting                                                       

January 9, 2011 – Sunset Lakes Banquet Center 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:25 p.m. by president Marty Dooley.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
Marty welcomed everyone and introduced 2011 vice president Charlie Miget, treasurer Ann Brown, secretary 
Mary Ann Hagenow, membership Ron Hagenow, and sergeant-at-arms Carl Ballinger.  Also introduced were 
NCCC governor Rich Luebcke, NCM ambassador Judy Dooley, webmaster Jerry Craig, newsletter editor Mike 
Price, and charity committee head Jan Murray.  Club sponsor Elco Chevrolet was represented by Eric De Bruin 
and his wife.  Members were reminded to check sign up lists and purchase 50/50 tickets. 
 
Guests 
Visiting were Charles and Carol Rimkus from Florissant, owners of a dark gray 1990 ZR1; a friend of Ann Brown; 
and friends of Carl and Pat Cox, also owners of a 2008 metallic red C6. 
 
Meeting Minutes 
Chris Woods asked that a correction be made to the November 2, 2010 minutes to include Dave Luther and Lynn 
Taake as members of the Christmas Committee.  Jeff Craig moved to accept the corrected minutes, Rick Doerr 
seconded the motion which was then approved by the membership. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
Ann Brown presented the treasurer’s report dated December 7, 2010.  Rich Luebcke moved to accept the report, 
seconded by Ruth Howard and approved by the membership. 
 
Membership Report 
Ron Hagenow reported that there are currently 85 regular club members, 12 associate members, and 1 honorary 
member.  December and January birthdays and anniversaries were acknowledged.  Ron reminded members that 
sign-up sheets were available for meeting attendance, February meeting buffet, and monthly cake volunteers.  He 
also has club frames, key chains, and can coosies for sale at $2.00 each. 

 

Committee Reports 
None available. 

 

Announcements 

Members wishing to present an item for discussion at a club meeting are asked to contact the board in 
advance of the meeting day with their information. 

  



National Corvette Museum Ambassador’s Report 
Judy Dooley has $10 tickets available for a torch red coupe to be raffled at the museum on January 20, 

2011.   

National Council of Corvette Clubs Governor’s Report 
Rich Luebcke reported that our club will be co-hosting the Entrant’s Choice Car Show and Street Party 
in Tinley Park, Illinois on Sunday, June 19, 2011 as part of the NCCC 2011 Convention.  Convention 
registration opens online on February 1.  Brown & Brown Insurance is the new insurance provider for the 
NCCC.  Rich also announced February 18 church trivia night to be added to calendar. 

Newsletter Report 

Mike Price asked members to provide their email address if they wish to have the newsletter emailed to 
them.  

Website Report  

Jerry Craig reported that he is setting up an easier way to forward photos to the website.   

 
Prior Events 

 
Veterans’ Day Parade – November 6, 2010 - 35 plus cars participated.  This was the 6th consecutive year that 

the club has participated in the parade. 
Elco Car Show and Chili Cook-off – November – Sponsor’s trophy to Ruth Howard; Cook-off winners were 

Ruth Howard, Jackie Miget, and Armynta Craig. 
Christmas Party – December 4 – Great!  (Marty presented 2010 Certificates of Participation to those unable to 

attend the party.) 
 

Future Events 
A tentative schedule of monthly events for the coming year was discussed and compiled.  The calendar showing 
these activities may be viewed on the club’s website.  Special thanks to Ruth Howard for assisting with the video 
presentation of the calendar at the meeting. 
 

50/50 Raffle  

In lieu of a monthly 50/50 drawing, donations were given to Banquet Center manager Tammy Ortmann 
whose home suffered extensive tornado damage on New Year’s Eve.   

Dessert 
Thanks to Marty and Judy Dooley for providing this month’s cake.  Dave and Marya Horstmeyer will 
provide the February cake.     

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, February 1 at 7 p.m. at Sunset Lakes Banquet Center.  Doors will open at 5:30 and buffet will 
be served at approximately 6:00 for those interested.       

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Ann Hagenow 

Secretary 2011 



Glenda Walsh 2/14 
Dave Horstmeyer 2/15 
June Fain  2/19 
Mike Walsh  2/21 

Marty & Judy Dooley 2/7 
Don & Judy Giovanoni 2/8 
Ken & Judy Barron 2/16 
Kevin & Vikki Bayliss 2/19 
Les & Sara Gibson  2/22 
 

 BIRTHDAYS                                               ANNIVERSARIES 

February Menu 

As usual if you plan on eating at the February meeting please send 
Ron a yes email only. Tammy appreciates our help with this very 

much 

Roast Beef                                                           Chicken Parmesan 
Twice Baked Potatoes                                         Mixed Vegetables 
Salad                                                                    Rolls/Butter/Ice Tea 

Thanks, 
Ron 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictures Upload to STLCC Website. 
1. Copy your pictures to a folder. 
2. EDIT your pictures. I will post what you send. 
3.  Start your web browser.  
      (type in address line)   https://dropbox.yousendit.com/STLCC 
4. Fill in the memo information. Click Select File. 
5. Open the folder with your pictures 
    Select the pictures you want to send. Click Open 
    Click Send IT 
 
Webmaster STLCC 

FOR THOSE THAT WOULD LIKE TO SEND JERRY PICTURE’S 
FOR THE WEBSITE HERE ARE SOME INSTRUCTIONS.  
HAVE FUN 

PICTURES FROM THE 
PLANNING MEETING. 
EVEN HAD A FUTURE 
VETTE OWNER THERE 
WITH AN OPINION 



Thank you from Kevin Bayliss- 
  
To everyone in the club, 
Thank you for all you all did for Vikki and I while I was deployed 
last year. There is no way I can thank each of you individually 
because so many of you did so much for us. Even the little things 
like calling Vikki meant more than you can know. 
  
Vikki and I speak often of Vettes on the Rockies (2008) when we 
by chance ran into and starting talking to Carl and Sharon 
Ballinger. I saw the STLCC on Carl's nametag and found out we 
live just a few miles apart. Carl and Sharon invited us to have a 
beer with the rest of the group that was there. Talk about fun 
people! Vikki and I know how fortunate we were to meet such a 
great group of people. We count ourselves fortunate to have 
meant all of you. 
  
Being deployed and away from home is difficult-but it's much less 
so when you have good friends you can count on at home! 
  
Vikki and I thank you from the bottoms of our hearts! 



 
 
 
 
 
The NCM is in the running for a $50,000 "Pepsi Refresh Grant" to build an 
educational KidZone! 
  
They are currently ranked 219th and they need your help, so you can text 
105439 to 73774 to vote for them. 
You can also vote by logging into Facebook, then click on Vote or sign up 
for a Pepsi account. 
  
You can vote everyday, so please help your museum. 
  
If you are planning to go the C5/C6 Bash (April 28-30) don't forget to make 
your hotel reservations now. 
  
Judy Dooley 
NCM Ambassador 

FROM JUDY 

MORE 
PICTURES 
FROM THE 
PRICE’S 
PARTY. 
BETTER 
COME NEXT 
YEAR. 



Clockwise from top: 
 
Upstairs quiet and nice 
 
Downstairs hooligans 
 
More nice people 
 
No comment 
 
Hussey already moving 
in 
 
Ms Price neglecting her 
duties again 





TO: 

 
 

 
As a courtesy to our  

members, no smoking is  
permitted during the  

meeting. 

St. Louis Corvette Club 
Newsletter 
2400 Oak Mont Ct 
High Ridge, MO. 63049 

PROUD TO HAVE YOU AS OUR SPONSOR 

ELCO Chevrolet Cadillac 

 15110 Manchester Rd  

Ballwin, MO 63011 


